Bondi Junction Precinct Minutes.
Public Meeting – Wednesday 17th November 2004 ; 45 Attendees

Chair: Paula Gallagher Minutes: Mark Kerrins

Apologies 

· G. Peter Moscatt, Peter Lynch ,Nicole Stevens 

Correspondence 

· Les Wicks (co-convenor) & Aust. Post regarding relocation of Post Office from Spring Street to Westfield 

Motions & Responses from last meeting

· Paul Gallagher read out motions and responses to these from meeting 18th August 2004 

Item 1 – Update on law issues from Constable Jane Heffernen

· Reported on crime in area 

· More police now in B.J. since opening of Westfield 

· 2 drug arrests 

· Vehicles can be easily broken into, especially if not locked 

· Trespass in Hollywood Avenue, good neighbourhood watch 

· P.C.A. arrests recently, random breath tests 

· Linda Heaphy said more police present evident and helped with arrests 

· Eastern Pub – could be opening mid-December (the old "Billy the Pigs"). Discussed further in general business 

Item 3 – brought forward – Brothels

Cr Kerryn Sloane 

· Council has voted to keep Brothels where less impact on residents 

· There is a Draft LEP in at DIPNR relating to where brothels shouldn’t be placed within B.J. and municipality 

· A number of applicants have already lodged with the Land & Environment Court 

· Brothels should not be allowed in mix-development (mix use) or residential areas 

· Acceptance in only totally commercial areas, totally away from residential 

· On a Separate matter, Cr Sloane announced that there soon would be Public Art displayed in Mall – Windmills theme to be exhibited soon. 

Item 2 – Western End Issues 

Paul Anderson – Director of Public Services 

Deborah Dawson – Town Centre Manager 

Paul has announced his retirement from Council. Paula wished him all the best for future. Paul thanked our precinct 

Questions (from Precinct) 

1. Oxford Street West Reconstruction was due to commence in September. What is the proposed starting date? 

Starting date 10th January 2005 – delays in tendering and closeness to Christmas peak trading period. Tender now let. 

2. What is the scope of the reconstruction? In what order & where will it start? 

Entire length b/w Newland & St James / Nelson St replace kerb & guttering, replace paving with granite, replace street furniture – same as Mall

Staging will be managed. Presentation can be made at next meeting. 

Least impact on traders & residents 

3. What are the Council’s specific plans to rejuvenate this area which is the Entrance to Bondi Junction? Stage two of the Oxford Street update was to look particularly at this Entrance.. Bus Depot / St James Road. 

Gateway – Stage 2 

Joint working group – STA, Centennial Park, Woollahra Council – will be formed early 05 

4. Planting was deleted from the Scheme. What are the present plans to introduce "greenery"? 

Planting deleted to centre of St – STA, bicycles, may have planter boxes perhaps introduce greenery at later date. 

5. What exact type of paving has Council chosen for Western end? 

B.J. Tech manual. Granite square paving 

6. What specific plans does Council have in place to support the small shop owners / proprietors presently struggling to survive? 

Copy of B.J. Marketing Plans and Promotional Plan. What will planned and what has happened.

Review and see Deborah with questions. 

Results of survey November 2004 compared to October 2003 overall reduction in vacancies 

Been an improvement in tenancy qualities 

Other areas will receive attention once completed, such as Oxford Street West, Spring Street, etc. 

Question re parking metres – 

Passive surveillance study to support this by reducing parking metre times 

Tony Moses – contact Real Estate agents, how often & who? 

The three major Real Estate agents with Mall vacancies 

Linda Heaphy – No one has seen her and other businesses from Town Centre to explain what is happening In the short term can a trial of parking restrictions be done? 

(Paul Anderson) Council only recently adopted B.J. strategic plan. Deborah is always available – consultation about Capital works soon.

Parking – conflict with increase as availability, better for shop owners but not for residents (more traffic, roads damaged – less amenities for residents) 

$24 million required to pave rest of B.J. (after Oxford Street West). 

Spring Street to have $100K upgrade as a temp. measure – after Christmas for work to be done. Bitumen treatment, safe. 

Paula Gallagher – Fine Dining – when do you expect to see this? 

Deborah working on targeted tenancy strategy

Paula Gallagher – Growers Market, a couple not growers and quality deteriorating 

Currently reviewing tenancy by Council in December NSW Farmers Association pulled out of this. 

Comment: Parking Restrictions deter users of restaurants in West End 

Item 4 – Post Office Relocation

Cr Mora Main addressed the meeting

Council has no power on this 

Petition of 700 from Mayor, while AP claims only 2 letters received

Mora urged everyone to send letters to Australia Post 

Council passed a resolution to ask for a street front location of Australia Post (from Mayor & Gen. Manager) 

Very difficult for elderly and physically impaired to access new PO 

Address for letters: -
Mr Jim Berrell 

Area Manager – Eastern

Po Box 2000

BALMAIN NSW 2041

Frank Cahill – Spoken to Jim and met a deputation from Australia Post 

Residents have lost a Post Office & Westfield gained one. 

Eric Gyors – Stated that it was intended to have P.O listed as being not permitted as a utility in Westfield 

Are ATM’s banks (?) Is this a breach of consent.

Eric has been after a listing of Section 96 amendments 

Les Wicks – Asked DIPNAR to look into if a breach of consent has occurred, but has been refused. PO lured in by Westfield by lower rent. Is the PO with Giropost a bank? 

Tony Moses – said there are complaints to counter staff regarding the move 

Eric Gyors explained a loop-hole with opening hours and accessibility to PO Boxes 

Frank Cahill – Residents should complain that they need an accessible PO outside of Westfield. Should use every opposition to this. Frank to put in motion. 

Item 5 – Westfield 

Les Wicks – Westfield Update 

· Westfield enforcement control now under Council rather than DIPNAR 

· Council rangers intending to be pro-active 

· Southern car park leak noise, light spillage – pollution 

· Hope for improvement – ventilation and lighting turned off at midnight in some places 

· Residents should complain to ranger and council – feedback from all segments of community 

· Hollywood Avenue exit in breach of opening hours 

· Still trying to get bus access in Oxford St – bus stand-bays too short. 

· Façade lighting to north side has been raised with DIPNAR & rangers 

· Ebley Street crossing still not in place 

Gordon Miller – Who’s responsibility is it for widened footpaths?

It is DIPNAR, it is now between Council and STA to sort out this problem. 

April O’Keefe – Who should we contact? 

Peter Brennan 

Linda Heaphy – Can we use freedom of information act to get full details of consent? 

Yes we can it will cost. Eric Gyors will try through state member.

Item 6 – Spring Street Upgrade 

Eric Gyors – Paul Anderson already answered this.

Will be asphalted temporarily despite opposition to this. 

Other plans for Spring St exist but nothing yet in concrete

Other Items – 

1. Waverley St exit from Westfield is dangerous as STOP sign in wrong location. Eric to approach Council 

2. Mall – Rowe St development (ramp to interchange). Has to go before Government body as re-development over $50 million. Due around 2006/2007. 

Will have direct access to trains & direct to Mall. Will be a mini arcade. 

3. Youth & community Safety committee raised an item on a DA to be lodged – a liquor outlet planned for North end of Oxford Street (opposite OPSM) - A Boutique hotel. 

This will be tabled when DA received 

4. Zoning anomaly down Denison St

East is commercial

West is residential despite a number of businesses along here.

Boundary should be at rear rather than front of street. Will try & raise this at next meeting to ask Council to change boundary. 

Questions

If make Denison Street, can they build up high?

No, only make change to legitimise uses 

Pete Foley – Stop sign from Waverley Crescent endorses this. Should be a flashing light & exit from Spring Street at Eastgate similarly

Spring Street re-development – timing, during business hours? 

Don’t know this. Would like to see proper planning on this. Mall ran overtime and would not like to see this happen here. Should impose penalty clauses and should be restrictions on hours of work. 

Item 7 - General Business 

1. Michael Grant put forward a motion at the Feb 18th 2004 meeting – that was passed 

He wants to know what happened to the motion.

Motion was: "That BJ Precinct request Waverley Council fast track a change to the parking meters along Oxford Street to enable free parking after 6pm Mon – Sat inclusive & free parking all day Sunday" 

Mark Kerrins (on behalf of Michael Grant) 

General Business 2 

1. Motion (s) by Frank Cahill 

1) Moved by Frank, seconded by Eric Gyors. 

Passed unanimously

2) Moved by Frank, seconded by Morris Goldberg

Passed unanimously

3) Moved by Frank, seconded by Marcia West

Passed unanimously 

Resolution – Australia Post 

Motion 1. Express to Australia Post the continued strong objection of the residents of BJ to this relocation of the BJ post office from a convenient street level location accessible to the infirm, the frail, the elderly, the disabled and all to deep within Westfield spread over 3 levels, none at street level 

Motion 2. The Bondi Junction PO Relocation be placed on the agenda of each precinct meeting until the executive decides it is appropriate to remove it from the agenda

Motion 3. The Precinct write to the member for Wentworth, Malcolm Turnbull, asking him to take up the matter on behalf of the Residents & Businesses operating outside Westfield to restore full postal services (PO & Postal Boxes) to a convenient central preferably street level location outside Westfield

General Business 3 

1. Night noise outside Eastgate – raised by Les Wicks on behalf of Kerryn Sloan who has received complaints. 

Les spoke to this – particularly late night roadworks, garbage collection and street cleaning. Several locals of this area fleshed out the problem. 

Motion put by Les Wicks seconded by Peter Foley 

Passed unanimously 

Motion: That residents around Eastgate / Spring / Ebley request that Council are made aware of their concerns with late night road works, early morning deliveries, , early garbage collections, collection on different days on either side of the street & noisy early street cleaning from the "green machine"

